
Spring 2021 

Volume 5, Issue 1 

Warwick Township 

Newsletter  

Inside this issue: 

2021 Budget and 

Municipal Tax Rate 

Winter Maintenance 

Standards 

2021 Spring and Fall 

Clean Up Days 

Twin Creeks Landfill 

Potential Expansion/

Optimization Project 

Update on New Township 

Office in Watford 

COVID-19 Update 

2021 Census 

Notice of Yard Waste 

Changes 

Tax Payment Dates and 

Pre-Authorized Payment 

Plan 

As architects and engineers continue 

to work on the project design plans 

with an anticipated tender in February 

2021, commitment to energy 

efficiencies is a primary goal.  

In November 2020, staff participated in 

a project specific Savings by Design 

workshop provided by Enbridge. With a 

goal to increase energy efficiencies of 

15% over building code requirements 

(SB-10), Council approved a $100,000 

investment in the future with increasing 

and repositioning insulation on exterior 

block walls. Along with a $30,000 grant 

from the Savings by Design Program, 

$14,000 is anticipated in annual 

savings with a payback of 5.4 years on 

the $100,000 investment.  

Through the Federation of Canadian 

Municipalitiesô Green Municipal Fund, 

grants and loans are available for 

studies of initiatives that target net zero 

energy performance in new municipal 

facilities as well as the construction 

of new energy efficient facilities. 

Competing for funds from the Green 

Municipal Fund, the Township has 

engaged a consultant to complete 

energy modelling of the project design 

plans in an effort to identify additional 

opportunities to build a building that is 

highly energy efficient.  

Understanding the Township was 

interested in energy efficiency, the 

architects/engineers brought forward 

solar heated water for the change 

rooms that will service the YMCA and 

gymnasium/multipurpose room. A 

glycol system will capture and store the 

heat from rooftop solar collectors which 

will be used to heat the water for the 

change room showers and hand sinks. 

With insulation increases and 
repositioning, solar heated water for 
change rooms, high efficiency HVAC 
units, lighting upgrades, roof of the 
addition built for future solar panels, 
etc., we are committed to provide an 
energy efficient building!  

The tender for the overall project will 
be released soon. Work on the 
adjacent property to remove features 
to make room for the expansion 
will also begin soon. The build is 
anticipated to begin early this spring 
and a year has been allocated for the 
building process. 

New Community HallñCommitted to Energy Efficiencies 



On January 20, 2021, Council approved the 2021 
Operating and Capital Budgets. The 2.5% tax 
increase means an increase of  $11.02 per 
$100,000 of residential assessment and is intended 
to cover increases in insurance and previously 
negotiated agreements. 

Approved capital projects for 2021 total $9.6 million 
and key projects include: 

¶ New Community Hall 

¶ Arena upgrades 

¶ New storage shed attached to the arena 

¶ Watford Park kitchenette retrofit 

¶ Picnic table replacement in Watford & Warwick 

¶ New salt shed and wash bay 

¶ Tandem truck replacement 

¶ Confederation Line shouldering 

¶ Warwick Street drainage upgrades 

¶ Engineering studies for Ontario Street drainage 
concerns and the Nauvoo Road/Confederation 
Line intersection 

¶ Hickory Creek Line rehabilitation from Elarton 
Road to Forest Road 

¶ Fencing renewal at Watford garage 

¶ Improvements to the following bridges: 

ƺ Site 44ðUnderpass Road South of Zion 
Line (concrete repairs and end markers) 

ƺ Site 5ðFirst School Road South of 
Hickory Creek Line (full replacement) 

ƺ Site 51ðUnderpass Road North of 
Confederation Line (concrete repairs and 
end markers) 

ƺ Site 52ðUnderpass Road South of 
Confederation Line (replace structure, 
end markers and signs) 

2021 Budget and Municipal Tax Rate 
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Further to the Maintenance and Protection of 
Boulevards By-law (By-law 48 of 2011), 2.2.ii, it is 
the responsibility of the property owners to ensure 
that sidewalks adjacent to the property are kept 
clear of snow and ice. 

Sidewalks not properly cleared can result in a public 
safety issue and increase the liability of the property 
owner.  

Your continued cooperation in maintaining safe 
winter maintenance standards would be greatly 
appreciated. 

Mark your calendars for the Spring and Fall Clean 

Up Days. On Saturday, June 12, 2021 and 

Saturday, October 16, 2021 from 7:00 a.m. until 

11:00 a.m. residents are permitted to drop off large 

and electronic waste items at the Twin Creeks 

Landfill and Watford Public Works Garage free of 

charge. 

Watch the Townshipôs website for more information. 

Winter Maintenance Standards 2021 Spring and Fall Clean Up Days 
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Notice of Twin Creeks Landfill Potential Expansion/Optimization Project 

COVID-19 Update Notice of 2021 Census 

The current global pandemic, COVID-19, has 
affected the day to day operations of municipal 
services. Municipal services in Warwick continue on 
in the current climate. Warwick is committed to 
responding to  inquiries in a timely manner, 
continued provision of essential services and 
assisting local businesses in informing the 
community about their changing service levels. 
 
Visit the COVID-19 information hub online at 

warwicktownship.ca/covid19 or contact the 

Township Office at 519-849-3926 for more 

information.  

 

 

 

 

 

Warwick supports the 2021 Census, 
and encourages all residents to 
complete their census questionnaire 
online at www.census.gc.ca. 
Accurate and complete census data 
supports programs and services 
benefit our community. 
 
 

 

Yard waste bins are moving! 
 
Council approved a change to the yard waste drop 
off location. The Township of Warwick will be part-
nering with Waste Management to provide a drop off 
location at the Twin Creeks Landfill Residential Drop 
Off Area. This service will be provided free of 
charge. 
 
More details to follow! 

The Twin Creeks Landfill is undergoing a óTwin 
Creeks Landfill Optimization Projectô. The landfill 
optimization could involve a vertical expansion 
within the currently approved 101.8 ha Expansion 
Landfill footprint area by modifying the side slopes 
and increasing the elevation of the landfill. 
This could provide additional airspace of up to 
approximately 14M mį, which could extend the site 
life by approximately 12 years (from 2032 to 2044). 
No changes are being proposed to the current 101.8 
ha landfill footprint, the approved service area, or 
the annual fill rate. 
 
The Township will actively be engaged in the project 
process to bring forward comments and concerns 
from the community to Waste Management. 

For more information on this project and next steps, 
including future public consultation opportunities visit 
https://www.wm.com/ca/en/twin-creeks-landfill/
landfill-optimization-project.  

Over the last year, there have been a lot of visible 
changes are underway in Watfordôs downtown core. 
The redevelopment on the south side of Watford is 
currently underway.   
 
The new Township Office is anticipated to break 
ground in the next month and construction will be 
underway for the remainder of the year. Township 
Office operations are anticipated to move to the new 
site in late 2021 or early 2022. 

Update on the New Township Office in Watford 

Notice of Yard Waste Changes 
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